A meeting of Goring Heath Parish Council was held in the Parish Hall on Thursday 9th March 2017 at 8pm.

Present:  Chairman, Peter Dragonetti, Councillors, Liz Collas, Nick Elsome, Marjo McGee, David Wilson and Martin Wise, also present newsletter editor Lucy Turner, Caroline Hadley, parish clerk and two members of the parish concerned with the bus service.
1. Apologies for Absence, Kate Giles, Nick Henry.

2. Minutes of the last meeting, 9th February 2017 were signed as correct 
3. Matters Arising.  The tree house in the woods had still not been removed but had now been vandalised SODC are taking legal action. Peter has written to Frank Dixon concerning both the gates in Goring Heath and the ones on the hill The Studio had been refused. There had been a record turnout for the Litter Blitz, The clerk had contacted SODC (Bifa about collecting the bags. Liz Collas said she would cover any bits of the parish missed by the main Litter Blitz. Peter had written to SODC about the forest tracks. 
4. Parish Hall.  The musical comedy on 11 February, had been a success.  The outside lights still need attention. The quiz would be held on 25 March and the Spring Garden show on 1st April. 
5. Newsletter/Website. Information for the Facebook page should be sent to Lucy and for the website to Peter. After the publication of the letter concerning fireworks, there had been a letter to the editor suggesting that it was not the right place to air these views but the meeting felt that a letters page was a reasonable thing to have in a local newsletter so would publish the reply so that both sides were represented. . 
6.  Recreation Ground.  All well, the moles are back in force at the moment. The table tennis table needs to be put into the correct position when the ground is dry enough as the fete organisers were getting concerned about it being moved in time for the fete; Nick Elsome would chase them up to get the table moved. Once it has been in position for a while it should be clear if it needs a surface other than grass around it.   Martin has revisited the grass cutting schedule. This could now be sent to the grass cutters; ideally Martin would like to meet with them to make sure they fully understand the schedule. 
7. District Councillors Report. There was no report. 
8. County Councillors Report. Kevin Bulmer’s report had been circulated via email.
9. Planning and Unauthorised Developments
P17/S0770/HH Brambles Hill Bottom Whitchurch Hill RG8 7PU No strong views 
	
	


10. Finance There was £6,238.93 in the bank on 3 March. The VAT refund of £4,612.84 had been paid in on 10 February.  The following payments were authorised. It was also agreed to pay Rod d’Ayala as soon as his invoice arrived and if possible the next part of the bus subsidy 
	 OALC Subscription 2017
	
	£220.22

	March Newsletter
	
	£270.00

	HMRC
	
	£74.00

	Clerks Salary February
	
	£296.00

	Total
	
	£860.22


The Department for Communities and Local Government has confirmed that the appropriate sum for parish councils for the purposes of section 137(4)(a) of the Local Government Act 1972  for 2017-2018 is £7.57. Please see the attached briefing for more details. This is an increase from £7.42 for the financial year 2016-7.
11. War Memorial  All the money needed had now been raised thanks to some generous donations. If there was more money than was needed the extra money could either be returned to the War Memorial Trust or used for the interpretive board although the board could not be too close to the memorial. 
12. Bus Service    David Pearson explained to the meeting that the bus users need to be clear what is happening.  It was explained that legally the parish council cannot spend the amount of money that would be needed to keep the bus service running. Only a certain amount can be spent using section 137, the parish council has committed to keeping the bus until 31 July but after that it is hoped that Going forward buses will have their service in place this will it is hoped cover more of the parish. The parish council need to give Thames Travel plenty of notice as the Traffic Commissioners needed 6 weeks’ notice.                      
13. Linking the Footpath  As Peter had heard nothing from the Elvendon Estate he had written to the County Council
14. Crays Pond/ Tinepits  Rod D’Ayla has coppiced the willow and done some other clearing work. 
15. Village Fete 27 May, grass will need to be cut the week before. The parish council will man the BBQ. 
16. Correspondence. SODC will be holding the Summer Town and Parish Forum 2017 onWednesday, 5 July 6:00pm to 9:00pm in Thame. There has TPO placed on a tree near the White Lion at Crays Pond. Ian Tiller had written to convey his thanks, on behalf of all the residents, to the Parish Council for their contribution towards our mowing costs.
17. AOB.   SODC are trying to arrange a meeting with the owner of the White Lion the matter is with their legal department. Liz will draft a letter concerning the activities in the wood at Long Toll and the footpath that needs re-signing. The Goring Heath Horse Trials will be on different fields this year and there was some concern about the traffic during the trials

Date of the next meeting will be Thursday 13th  April  at 7pm followed by the Annual parish meeting at 8pm. Peter will get the wine. 
The meeting finished at 10.00pm
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